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Explanation of Position by Ambassador Mark D. Wallace, U.S. Representative for UN Management and Reform, on the Capital Master Plan, in the General Assembly, May 8, 2006
Thank you, Mr. President.

The United States appreciates and supports the work of the Secretariat on the Capital Master Plan, in particular the efforts of Assistant-Secretary-General Fritz Reuter and the Capital Master Plan office to implement a cost-effective project.  We support the Capital Master Plan and the very strongly needed renovations to make the UN facilities safe and secure, and look forward to continuing to work with other Member States to reach a final decision on a project strategy.  We look forward to working with all members to reach decisions on a successful basis.  This is an urgent project to ensure all UN employees work in a safe and secure environment and a General Assembly decision on strategy is critical.  To ensure continued progress on the project, we endorse a $23.5 million appropriation for the continuation of pre-construction activities, and we expect, based on the firm assurances of the Secretariat that the UN will not need to utilize the $77 million in commitment authority before the second resumed session of the Fifth Committee.
We hope that by the second resumed session Member States will be prepared to reach a final decision on the Capital Master Plan strategy.  We pledge to work constructively and cooperatively to resolve all outstanding issues.  At this time, without a decision on project strategy, the United States disassociates from consensus on this resolution.

Thank you, Mr. President.   

